April 17th, 2023 Village of Benson Board of Trustees Meeting.

Called to order by Mayor Chris Mullins
Roll Call- Julie Wolf absent
Roger Nenne made motion to approve minutes, seconded by Nate
Waldschmidt.

Neil Heineke made motion to approve bills, seconded by Roger Nenne.

Josh Brown made motion to approve treasurer report, seconded by Jeremiah Samuelson.

Discussed fixing the sidewalk on Pleasant St. that goes by the Legion Park, and also fixing the sidewalk in front of the old grocery store. Chris Mullins will check with some contractors for price and availability. Would like them fixed before the 150<sup>th</sup> Celebration in June.

In regards to the 150<sup>th</sup> Celebration, the board discussed looking into prices for square cardboard trash cans for garbage and ones with holes in top just for aluminum cans. Will check with K&T Disposal and also Neil Heineke looked up on amazon and priced them at \$9 a unit.

Karen Mullins would like a picture of the Board members for the 150<sup>th</sup>. The board decided on the next meeting to have this done.

Chris will ask Amigoni Construction about drilling the holes for the 150th signs that go out on the highway.

Dan Small is going to order Board Member T-Shirts.

The Flanagan State Bank inquired about using some parking space (possibly down a park-lower level) for an upcoming bank trip. This will be August 30<sup>th</sup> for a few days. Board will check and make sure the park has not been rented for that time period. Will check with Jane Marshall at bank for more details.

Josh Brown made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Neil Heineke.